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It’s hard to believe another year is almost gone! Time has flown by. I 

would like to thank everyone for such a tremendous year. We were 

truly able to accomplish so much; new sprinkler heads, new furniture 

both for Redfield’s and the Patio, new tables, new TV for Terrace 

Room, new equipment for the golf course, retired the Special 

Assessment District Debt and much more behind the scenes. This was 

all possible based on your support through the Adopt a Hole Sprinkler 

Program, Biggest Little Cup Tournament and new member 

sponsorship. We raised over $120,000 in the two big member events 

but we were also able to maintain the current membership level which 

helped support the final county payments of over $250,000 and 

provided for the additional funding needed for patio furniture and 

course equipment. From a golf course and clubhouse standpoint we 

are in great shape to start 2018. We need your help to continue the 

push for new members to ensure we can continue with more club and 

golf course improvements in 2018. Please see Walsh and sponsor 

your friends today. We have a fantastic program in place to allow 

them to join you at the club now. 

If you haven’t already done so be sure to sign up for any of our 

upcoming holiday events, most are almost sold out! I look forward 

toseeing you all around the clubhouse and want to wish you all a 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 

Thank you for your support and thank you for being a member! 

Sincerely, 

Jayson Petersen     

General Manager  

Welcome to the Club 
 

 

New Members  

 

Jeff Van Diepen & 
Shelly Ichord 

 

Neil Parmer 
 

Travis Reeder & 
Lara Ballis 

 

Russ Squelch 
 

Jane Balleck & 
Dave Radosevich 

 

 

 

A Message from the GM 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

With the year coming to an end, it is always useful to reflect on 

the past season's triumphs and failures, and what we learned 

from them.  So what went right?  The Adopt-a-hole sprinkler 

head replacement in fairways has to be the highlight of the 

season.  We're 3/4's of the way going back through them raising 

and leveling them for the best possible irrigation coverage.  The 

naming of all the holes is pretty cool, too.  I'd love to know the 

meaning of some of the names chosen.  This Fall's gypsum 

application was major.  For at least 10 years, no gypsum has been 

applied to the fairways and roughs.  Gypsum is so beneficial to 

the quality of our soils and turf, including ph adjustment, sodium 

flushing, and water retention and penetration.  We've committed 

to at least one large gypsum application per season going 

forward.  The addition of a sixth irrigation pump to bring our 

pumping capacity to proper volumes and pressures really started 

showing its benefits right away.  In some cases we had to back 

down the pressure regulating valves out on the course to adjust to 

the regained pressures.   A special thanks to Mr. Banners and Mr. 

Blanke for their help on enlarging the pump house roof opening, 

so we could get the new pump installed.  Our adaption of white 

poles to entry and exit locations for carts was successful and will 

only get better next season.  Bunker maintenance improved for a 

couple months and the addition of all new rakes donated by Mr. 

Fumare was a bonus.  Thank you, sir! 

 

So, I guess the list of things to improve on is a little longer, but 

that's ok, if we learn from our missteps.  Generally, the problems 

in the Spring centered around just not having enough staff to 

properly maintain the course, have any kind of bunker 

maintenance, and keep up on rough mowing.  We will do our best 

to be fully staffed much earlier in the season with a properly 

trained crew.  With the addition next season of another large area 

rough mower, we will be able to keep our roughs mowed and 

under control.  After the wet Winter and Spring, we allowed the 

course to dry out too much in an attempt at saving on our water 

bills, but it backfired on a poor initial fertilization of the course 

and sealed off many areas not allowing water penetration, 

resulting in increased number of bare spots in fairways.  As of 

this Fall, we are on full attack mode to eliminate all bare areas 

with sod and seed.  This dry period was also compounded by a 

too late of a start-up of our acid and wetting agent injection 

program through our irrigation system.  We will get that program 

started in April, rather than July.  Another attempt at budget 

savings, we went with a less than desirable quick-release fertilizer 

in the roughs and on tees, causing rapid out-of-control growth.  

Going forward, nothing but the best slow release, long-term 

fertilizers will be used. 

 

A little bit on Winter course care...  When there's no snow cover 

and the turf isn't frosted over, we allow play during the winter 

months.  Not all courses with our kind of Winters and at our 

elevation allow this, due to the damage caused.  Please note that 

all divots taken now will not recover until April.  That's why we 

encourage all range activity to be done on the supplied mats.  We 

are considering purchasing mats for par 3's, as well.  The upper 

range tee currently has no mats, but we would encourage the use 

of fairway metals only up there during the Winter.  When the 

wind is howling at over 20 mph, we lay the flagpoles down on the 

greens next to the cups to save on destruction of our wonderfully 

expensive flagpoles.  Please don't put them back in the cup, or 

they will be damaged or destroyed by the winds.  Frost delays are 

for a reason - driving and walking on frosted turf does damage to 

the crown of the turf plant.  When a frost delay occurs, and we 

are scheduled to mow greens, we need an extra half hour or so of 

delay, even when the frost is gone, in order to get ahead of play.  

Our courses stay fairly dry and accessible to cart traffic during 

the winter months, but when it is too wet or frozen for carts, 

please keep them on the paths when designated.   Our view on 

sledding, skiing, 4-wheeling, or snowmobiling when there's snow 

cover on the courses, is to totally discourage all that type of 

activity due to damage caused.  And we would hope all such 

activities observed would be immediately reported to the golf 

shop or HOA security. 

 

Have a warm and safe winter, and we'll see you in the Spring... 

 

 

Jerry L. Mathews, CGCS 

Certified Golf Course Superintendent 
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Meet our New Addition to our 

Family ! 
 

Cassie Pete is originally from Washington State, but 

moved to sunny northern NV ten years ago after 

graduating from the University of Washington in 

Seattle as a Chick Evans Caddie Scholar. She has been 

in the events and golf industries most of her life and is 

excited to get settled in at The Club as the Director of 

Events and Tournament Sales. In her free time, she 

likes to spend time exploring the outdoors with her 

husband and four dogs.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Director of Outside Sales 
 

 

Twisted Jazz 

Dinner 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

  



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  

  

Clubs within a Club 



 

 

 


